## **Community Services**

Lead Officer: Gary Payne

Email: parkingrestrictions@stalbans.gov.uk

Date: 4<sup>th</sup> September 2020

## 'Important Parking Consultation'

The Resident
«NAME»
«HOUSE\_NUMBER» «STREET»
«TOWN»
«POSTCODE»

Dear Resident,

## <u>Parking Review, Ladder Roads, Marshalswick South (North of Sandpit Lane) and</u> original Zone P areas

I am writing following my letter of 12<sup>th</sup> August 2020 which outlined the proposals for new parking restrictions across Marshalswick South and Clarence Wards. It has been brought to my attention that within the letter, your roads Marshals Drive and Homewood Road were listed incorrectly which has regrettably caused some confusion.

I would like to offer my sincerest apologies for the oversight and confusion caused.

I can confirm that Marshals Drive and Homewood Road is included within the scheme and will include the Pay by Phone option. This means residents and their visitors can park with a resident or visitor parking permit but also non residents can make use of parking using the pay by phone option.

To see the original consultation documents including detailed maps, please visit our website www.stalbans.gov.uk/traffic-regulation-orders-and-parking-consultations and click on 'current consultations' Please note that the consultation maps may be subject to some changes if a formal consultation is undertaken and a scheme is agreed.

I have extended the response time to account for confusion in the original letter, comments can now be sent up to and including **Friday 25**<sup>th</sup> **September 2020** 

If you have any comments or suggestions on the proposals, you can contact us via email at parkingrestrictions@stalbans.gov.uk or by post to; Ladder Roads Consultation 2020, Parking Development, St Albans City & District Council, St Peter's Street, St Albans, AL1 3JE.

Yours faithfully

**Gary Payne** 

Specialist Officer (Parking)